Liaison Report

March 3, 2015 Work Session

Meetings in DC
Town Supervisor Larry Cantwell and I traveled to Washington DC on Friday, February 27th to meet separately with the FAA and representatives of industry groups.

FAA

Our meeting with the staff of the FAA Airports Division was productive.  We explained our proposals and answered questions that FAA staff had about both substance and process.  Given that there is pending litigation, FAA officials candidly explained that they were limited in their ability to engage in a dialogue.  We are committed to keeping the agency informed and engaged as we move forward, which is consistent with the Town Board resolution adopted last September.
INDUSTRY GROUPS

Larry and I also met with representatives of the National Business Aviation Association (NBAA), the Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA) and the National Air Transportation Association (NATA).  We had a frank and cordial dialogue whereby we discussed the intent and consequences of the proposed restrictions. Both sides learned more about each others concerns.  
We agreed with the representatives of all three groups that we would keep the lines of communication open in an effort to ensure that the Board was fully informed about the interest of their members and other stakeholders.  We urged them to continue to provide thoughtful and productive input into the process.
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Congressman Zeldin Letter

